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SAFETY at SPORTS GROUNDS

SUB COMMITTEE
ANNUAL MATCH VISIT 

MANCHESTER UNITED FOOTBALL CLUB
This year’s match visit took place on the 5th April 2009 at the Premier League fixture Manchester United v Aston Villa at Old Trafford.
The party was met by George Johnstone, Group Facilities Manager, at the South Stand Reception.
The party consisted of Councillors Gary Brockbanks, Paula Pearson and Pauleen Lane along with Council Officers Paul Harvey, Iain Veitch and Alan Finney.
The main theme for the visit was the Emergency Procedures and therefore the visit began with a tour of the external areas of the Stadium.

The Group first visited the East End with a viewing of the Law, Best and Charlton statues, and an explanation of the new car parking access and egress arrangements. The group then visited each of the four external emergency evacuation routes from the Stadium and viewed the emergency services access route.

The external tour culminated at the visiting spectators’ access to the Stadium at turnstile group E30, where they observed the search teams operating. From here they entered the Stadium via the Disabled Supporters access, and viewed the facilities and accommodation that is available for the disabled supporters.
The visiting Group then visited the Stadium Control Room where the Stadium Safety Officer gave a short presentation of the Emergency Procedures.
During the visit the following issues were raised and discussed:

· Accommodation of the visiting supporters’ coaches.
· Alcohol cordons on the external approaches to the Stadium.
· Disabled supporters’ provisions and accommodation.

· The prevention and clearing of litter.
· Street Trading Licences.
· Provision and location of the mobile trading units.
· The Fanzone Marquee.
· Road Closures and the Pedestrianisation proposals for Sir Matt Busby Way.
· The Ground Halt Railway Station.
· Emergency Vehicle Access.
· Television Broadcasters Vehicles.
· Possible Future Developments.

· Search Procedures.
The members of the party found the visit to be both informative and interesting.
